










 

 

     

 



July 14, 2020 

 Mr. Michael Draper, 

Mono County Planning Analyst II 

Community Development Department 

P.O Box 347  

Mammoth Lakes Ca.  93546 

Dear Mr. Draper,  

Thank you for your letter. Inadvertently the cover letter was left out. My apologies. 

In answer to your questions: 

1.You are correct, there will be no additional construction. We have facilities to house 7 horses, 
9 or 10 if doubled up, as we have 4 large horse areas at this time. One is occupied by my horse 
and burro. We have two large yards with shelters available right now. In addition to the one 
occupied by my animals. We are in the process of cleaning and refurbishing with new paint and 
fencing for the other large area.  The barn will be available soon also with two regulation stalls 
and yards. 

2.My plan is to reserve at least one stall in the barn for emergencies, i.e., If someone hauling 
horses has a problem and needs temporary boarding for their animals. 

3. I expect that we would typically have 5 or 6 boarders, with occasional overnights.  

4.We have a horse trailer and can pick up 2 horses at a time if needed. We could accommodate 
stallions in the barn. I do not intend to do a lot of pick-ups or deliveries but am willing if the 
occasion warrants it. I would prefer that the customers drop off and pick up their own animals, 
and am prepared to rent them parking for their trailers if they need it.  

5. I would like to apply for permission to have as many animals as is legal for my facilities, 
however, I rather doubt that we will be at full capacity very often.  

5. At this time, we do not expect to need employees as it would be a small operation and our 
family members are able to handle the responsibilities. Of course, we would take the legal 
measures necessary if we found ourselves in that position.  

Thank you for your attention to my request, 

Sincerely, 

Carolyn Crowl    

   


